July 29, 2025
Eric Babson
1094 Cragmont Avenue

Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Attorney General Bonta:

I am concerned about privacy.

Thank you for helping lead the resistance to the dystopian use of per-
sonal data for SNAP (a program which helped me as a child) to further
the sadistic racism of ICE. Such records have long been well protected due
to the obvious potential for abuse. The Biden administration increased
protections while the current administration’s track record with Medicaid
makes clear their plans to abuse it. This twenty state suit will buy time and
allow the courts to weigh in though the Republican control of the supreme
court leaves the outcome uncertain. Officials should also be persuaded to
think twice before signing such orders.

Please assure me that you will prosecute personally anyone signing il-
legal orders affecting Californians.

My pride in California derives in part from government accountability.

Sincerely,
Eric Babson



